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Dr. Greg Welch, Dr. Nahal Norouzi, and Dr. Gerd Bruder, with

Dr. Jeanine Stefanucci, Dr. Grace Ahn, Dr. Stevie Carnell,


Dr. Valerie Taylor, Dr. Tabitha Peck, and Dr. Jeremy Bailenson


In recent years we have seen breakthroughs in consumer-level Virtual Reality (VR) technology 
that are resulting in a dramatic acceleration of consumer, professional, and corporate interest. 
VR promises benefits in a wide range of areas including scientific research, education, 
healthcare training and practice, social interactions, and personal well-being. These benefits 
should be available to everyone, regardless of their age, gender, race, culture, ethnicity, class, 
ability, and neurodiversity. Unfortunately, the vast majority of VR research studies rely heavily 
on small convenience samples of homogeneous college-aged participants, e.g., majority White 
and middle to upper class undergraduate students, which results in study populations that are 
not representative of the population at large, and findings that are difficult to generalize. This is, 
in part, due to a combination of deadline-driven publication pressures and a lack of ready 
access to representative populations. The XR community is becoming aware of and motivated 
to remedy this problem. In addition, the committees that oversee the community’s journals, 
conferences, and other activities are increasingly demanding higher-quality human subject 
research studies based on larger and more inclusive study populations.


This workshop will include presentations, discussions, and joint planning related to improving 
human-subject research in XR in general, with an emphasis on building a robust infrastructure 
for large, inclusive, and representative subject populations. Examples of workshop topics 
include (1) plans for the development of a Virtual Experience Research Accelerator (VERA) to 
facilitate rigorous human-subject research in XR, (2) standardizing demographic 
questionnaires, (3) the inclusion of vulnerable subject populations, (4) grand challenges for 
human-subject research in XR, and (5) the exploration of opportunities for “big-team science” 
in XR—experiments conceived of, planned, and carried out together by large numbers of 
researchers pursuing common goals. 


This workshop will be of interest to XR researchers in academia and industry who seek to 
improve the scientific rigor of the XR community’s human subject research, as well as industrial 
practitioners and developers who seek the broadest possible impacts and markets for their XR 
applications. After the workshop the organizers plan to develop and publish a position paper/
report documenting the findings of the workshop.


